LEGISLATIVE RETURN

SUBMITTED BY: Hon. Ms. McPhee, Minister of Health and Social Services

L. On March 30, 2022, Kate White, Member for Takhini-Kopper King

L] asked the following question during the Oral Question Period at page(s) [page
numbers] of Hansard

(X submitted the following written question — WQ No. 14

[J gave notice of the following motion for the production of papers —- MPP No. #

RE: [subject] Q%'\gs"\:\’p\c‘-\(ﬂ, Smhfs QC\\\\S% CW:ASWUL
OR :

2, This legislative return relates to a matter outstanding from discussion with Kate White,
Member for Takhini-Kopper King on related to:

Bill No. # UJ Second Reading [] Third Reading
[0 Committee of the Whole: [Vote]

Motion No. # RE: [subject]

at page(s) [page numbers) of Hansard.

The response is as follows:
See attached letter dated April 5, 2023.
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Yukon ¥

Minister’s Office
PO Box 2703 Whitehorse, YT Y1A 2Cé6

Aprit 5, 2023

Kate White

MLA, Takhini-Kopper King
Yukon Legislative Assembly
Box 2703

Whitehorse, YT Y1A 2C6

Dear MLA White,

Re: Written Question No. 14

Thank you for sharing a written question regarding the membership of the Aging In Place Seniors
Advisory Committee.

The Aging in Place Seniors Advisory Committee includes members from the Government of Yukon,
Yukon First Nations, non-governmental organizations, and individuais with lived and living experience.

Government of Yukon representatives include representatives from the Yukon Housing Corporation,
including Phillippe Mollet and Colin McDowell; and from the Department of Health and Social Services,
including a Policy and Issues Analyst, Cameron Heke, and the Committee’s Chair, Assistant Deputy
Minister Sharon Specht.

The Committee is made up of representatives from First Nations governments which includes Paul
Sahagian for Little Salmon Carmacks First Nations, and Alexis Anderson for Council of Yukon First
Nations; non-governmental organizations includes Deborah McNevin for Seniors Action Yukon, Jan
Trim for Yukon Council on Aging, Patty Moore for St. Elias Seniors Society, Patricia Brennan the
Manager of Senior Services with the Association Franco-Yukonnaise, and Michelle Friesen with the
Association of Yukon Communities. The committee also has two members at large, including Dennis
Senger and Marsha Flumefelt.

Thank you for taking the time to write to me about the Aging In Place Seniors Committee.

Yours truly,

T272

Tracy-Anne McPhee
Minister of Health and Social Services




